# The late Dorothy Thompson

The community was saddened to learn of the death of Dorothy Thompson at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on Saturday, July 16, 1991, in her 69th year.

Dorothy was born in Montreal on June 15, 1922 and was married to Les Thompson on October 18, 1975. She received her education at Lome in Pointe-St. Charles and Strathern Commercial High School in Verdun. She lived in Lachine for 35 years.

They moved to Hemmingford in 1977 and

they became active members of the Hemmingford Bowling League where Dorothy was treasurer for eight years. She loved doing crafts and was a member of New York State Federation of Home Bureaus Inc. and the Hemmingford Craft group. She was also a member of St.Andrew's Presbyterian Church.

She is survived by her husband, Les Thompson and a daughter Eileen (Duncan) Carroll; a daughter Sherleen predeceased her. She is also survived by an Uncle Wm. Pinkington and Iris; two nephews Grant Pinkington, Bryan Pinkington, and one niece Janet (Stacey) Shanahan; two sisters-inlaw, Muriel Thompson and Diana VanWalsum; one brother-in-law, Donald Thompson and wife Myrtle; four grandchildren, Leanne, Vincent, Kassy and Caprice Thompson; and two stepsons, David and Bryan (Gayle) Thompson.

In lieu of flowers, donations were given to the Cancer Fund and the Hemmingford Ambulance Fund.

# The late David Goodall

David passed away on June 15, 1991 after a lengthy battle with cancer at the age of 40. A memorial service was held on June 17, 1991 at. Georgetown Presbyterian Church in Howick. The service was conducted by Rev. Larry Paul, assisted by Howard Sullivan. Archie Borland sang "Amazing Grace".

David, eldest son of Jean and Hugh Goodall of Allans Corner, and brother to Alan, Debbie Waller and Amy Tollhurst, grew up in the Ormstownarea, Heattended school in Ormstown and was in the first graduating class at CVR, having the honour as being valedictorian and receiving the Birks Gold Medal, the Reeves Scholar-

ship and a Scholarship to McGill University. David received his Bachelor of Civil Engineering from McGill University in 1973; his Master of Engineering Science in London at the University of Western Ontario in 1975; and his PhD Engineering in 1986 from the University of California In Berkley.

After graduating from Western, David accepted a position with Golder Associates where he worked for 8 years. Among several projects in Western Canada he spent two years in the Yukon supervising the construction of a mining dam and canal for the Cypress Anvil Mine. A waterway in

the area of the mine was named in his honour, Goodall Creek.

In 1986, as a Research Scientist, David began employment with the Norwegian Company SINTEF. He furthered his post doctorate work "Containment of Gas inRockCaverns" inNorway until his illness.

David's career and studies took him to a world away from the Chateauguay Valley. His modesty left many of his accomplishments unknown to his friends and family. All those who knew and loved David will always remember him best as described by Rev. Paul as "one with humility, intelligence and sensitivity".

# Ellen Sherry (1899-1991)

The passing of Ellen Sherry at the Centre d'Accueil Ormstown, Quebec May 20, 1991 marks the last of the family of John Coffey and Elizabeth Curran born before and around the turn of the century at Coffeys Corners Ridge Road, Huntingdon, Quebec.

Ellen was born May 10, 1899. Predeceased by seven

brothers and sisters. Andrew, Mary, Martha, Anastasia, Martin, Frances and Irene.

United in marriage to Edmund Sherry April 9, 1923 who passed away April 22nd 1975 survived by a daughter Agatha (Dougall McIntyre) a son Hubert (Dorothy) nine grand children, nine great grandchildren, one sister-in-law

Margaret Sherry and several nieces and nephews.

Funeral service was held from St-Joseph's Catholic Church Huntingdon with burial in St-Joseph's cemetery. Pall bearers were three grandsons. Arthur McIntyre, James McIntyre, Wayne Sherry and her great grandson Corey McIntyre.

## The late John Lawrence Cavanagh

The death of a well-known, respected Ornistown citizen, John L. Cavanagh, occurred on Wednesday, June 26, 1991 in his 91st

He was known as a hard worker and for his sense of humour, his fair-mindedness and as a raconteur of note.

John Cavanagh was born on December 28, 1900, son of Peter and Catherine (McKeegan) Cavanagh.

On April 27, 1927, he married Gladys Foran and settled on the home farm on Route 138. From this union were born seven children:

Michael, Rita, Hilda, Madeline, Francis, Gerald and David.

He (Cavanagh) farmed, drove a milk truck for the late Harold Williams and was a school commissioner for over 25 years.

Pre-deceased by his wife of 54 years and six brothers, he is survived by Michael (Esther, Rita, Hilda (Edgar Robidoux), Madeline (Jean), David (Lynda) and foster daughter Angie (Lloyd Roach, 9 grandchildren, 5 great-grandchildren, nieces

and nephews.

Following prayers at
McGerrigle Inc. Funeral

Homeled by Rita Cavanagh, the functal was on Saturday, June 29 at St. Malachy's Church, Ormstown with Father Yves Beaulieu officiating. Many beautiful hymns were sung by the church choir.

Pall-bearers were grandson John M. Cavanagh, Russell Cavanagh, Réal Robidoux, Roger Robidoux, Rémi Robidoux, and Andy Merson.

Following burial in the church cemetery, refreshments were catered to by the Dewittville, W.I. in the Oasis (Church Hall).

## The late Gordon Randall Baskin

Gordon Randall Baskin passed away at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, on June 22, 1991.

He was born in Hemmingford, on September 14, 1913, a son of the late Mr. and Mrs. James Oliver Baskin.

He worked at the D.I.L. at Nitro a number of years. Then he worked at the mines at Val d'Or, Que. He also farmed the homestead a number of years. At the time of his death was employed by William Beattie at the Hemmingford Orchards.

The funeral service was held June 26 in St. Luke's Anglican Church and conducted by Rev. Andrew Sandilands, Elizabeth Morgan sang two hymns "What a Friend We Have in Jesus" and "Amazing Grace". Willie Beattie gave a Special culogy.

The pall bearers were John Thurston, Henry Thurston, Walter Baskin, Raymond Baskin, Gerald Rabideau and Norman Rabideau, all nephews of the deceased.

Honourary Pall bearers were Jim Laurie, William Beattie, John Walker, Ross Hawkins, Patrick Herbert, Robert Currie. Gordon was predeceased by his wife Lillian Burns.

He leaves to mourn his loss his children Roger (Shirley) of Scarborough, Ont., Margaret (Folwell) of Rochester, N.Y., and Jim of Tampa, Florida, and three grandchildren, Ronald, Karen and Rosa, his sister Muriel of Sherbrooke and brother Milton of Vancouver, B.C.

Predeceased by his brothers Hilton and Nelson, and sisters Rita (Thurston) and Edna (Rabideau).

## CARD OF THANKS

My sincere thanks to the doctors and nurses in the emergency department of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, especially those who were on duty on July 9, 1991 on the afternoon shift. The doctors and nurses are so very much efficient and prompt to respond to a severe food allergy, which I was very close to be a statistic.

Thanks again and god bless you,

Sincerely Maria Lalonde

# **Births and Deaths**

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

BEATTIE-WATT - HI!
My name is Devon
Taylor Watt. I was born
at the Royal Victoria
Hospital on July 20, 1991
at 2:56 a.m. My Mom &
I are doing fine & my
Dad is recovering. My
proud grandparents are
William & Monique
Beattle of Hemmingford,
Qc, & Howard and
Elizabeth Watt of
Pierrefonds, Qc.

DYBKA-STINSON-Siegmund and Janet are proud to announce the birth of their son David Johann on July 23rd, 1991, at 10:31 a.m., weighing 7 lbs. 4 oz. A brother to John and Bradley, Proud grandparents are Bill and Edie Stinson and Luzie Dybka, Great grandparents Johann and Hilda Szoke.

LAMBERTS ON Patrick and Lynn (née Court) welcome, with love, the birth of their daughter, Carlie Honora, born on Saturday, July 6, 1991 at 8:05 a.m. weighing 8 lbs. 4 oz. the Royal Victoria Hospital, Qué. Montre a I, Delighted grandparents are Ken and Marilyn Court of Nepean, Ont. Walter and Marianne Lambertson of Huntingdon. Great grandparents are Eric and Honora (Nonie) Smith of Neppean, Ont. and Isobel Court of Howick.

MIDDLEMISS-KOMISHKE - Len and Audra are pleased to announce the arrival of their daughter, Taylor Rae, on Sunday, July 14, 1991. Weighing 6 lbs. 3 ozs. at Lethbridge Regional Hospital. Proud grandparents are Ron and Kathy Komishke of Stettler, Alta. and Roy and Shirley Middlemiss of Rockburn, Que.

DIED

CAZA. Ida (née Saumier) Huntingdon on July 17th, 1991, in her 79th year. Beloved wife of the Arthur Caza. Survived by her child-Real, ren. Jean, Raymond (Evelyn), Margare t (Jack). Rebecca, Therese (Tommy). Also grandchildren and great grandchildren.

COOKMAN, Edna - In Hemmingford, Quebec on July 30, 1991, Edna Brownlee aged 90. Beloved wife of the late Alfred Cookman, Also survived by her children Ruth (Lawrence Baines) from Windham, N.H. Ethel (Victor Valach) from Champlain, N.Y. Shirley (Tom Check) from Burlington, Ont. Two sisters Geneva Jackson from Cabri Sask. Hazel Ness from Ormstown, Que. And seven grandchildren Tamy, Holly, Linda, Steve, Tom, Lisa, Jeff. Funeral service was held Friday, August 2, 1991 at 10 a.m. at St. Andrew's United Church, Hemmingford.

Interment Henrysburg Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations to St. Andrew's United Church, Hemmingford would be appreciated. Funeral arrangements by J.M. Sharpe Funeral Homes, Hemmingford, Que.

ELDER, Stewart - in Huntingdon, Que. on July 29, 1991, age 79 years, Son of the late James Wright Elder and DIED

the late Elizabeth Reid Stewart. Survived by his sister-in-law Ruth Elder, his nephew Allan and his niece Lois as well as friends. Funeral service was from the Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon on July 31st at 2 p.m. Interment Elgin Cemetery.

SHERRY, Margaret W.At Barrie Memorial
Hospital, Ormstown,
Que. on July 31st, 1991
age 92 years. Daughter
of late Francis Sherry,
and late Mary Brady.
Survived by 15 nieces
and nephews. Funeral
service was from Kelly
Funeral Home, to St.
Joseph's Church on
Friday, August 2nd at 11
a.m. Interment St.
Joseph's Cemetery.

CARD OF THANKS

Devon and I would like to thank all our family and friends for their visits, cards, flowers and best wishes, they were all greatly appreciated.

Devon and Debbie

A very special thank you to each and everyone who contributed in any way to the Ormstown High School Reunion 1991. It was most gratifying to see so many former students and teacher present and we hope it was a memorable time for all. Thanks again.

The O.H.S. Reunion committee

The family of the late Beatrice McKell would like to express their thanks to Dr. Blonde, nurses and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, and Cathy and Nicole and staff of La Residence for excellent care she received. Also to all relatives and friends for their expressions of sympathy, cards, flowers, food, and donations made in Beatrice's memory. All was very much appreciated.

We wish to thank our friends, relatives and neighbours for their expression of sympathy, through floral tributes, food, cards, masses, memorial donations and visitation on the loss of a dear husband, father, brother and grandfather. Charles Sherry. We wish to thank the Ladies of the C.W.L. and the Ladies of the Dewittville W.I. for preparing and serving the lunch. Your support and kindness will always be remembered. We also wish to express our thanks to Dr. Blonde and the nursing staff of the 2nd floor to the Barrie Memorial Hospital,

Beatrice Sherry and family

Sincere thanks to my family, relatives and friends for kindnesses to me while I was a patient at the Royal Victoria and



On June 15th, 1991 at the 34th convocation of St. Lawrence College in Cornwall, Ontario, Peter Legault graduated as a general machinist. Peter is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Darwyn Legault of Huntingdon, Quebec.

#### CARD OF THANKS

Catherine Booth Hospitals. Flowers, cards and visits were all much

appreciated. Beatrice Forrester

We would like to thank our relatives, friends and neighbors for remembering us on Wedding 50th our Anniversary. We appreciate you coming to call, your cards, calls gifts and messages of congratulations. A special thank you to our children, grandchildren and great grandchildren for hosting a party we will always remember. We will treasure the many special memories of our

> Robert and Eleanor Middlemiss

Many thanks for good wor, in every way, to all the firemen of Ormstown and surrounding parishes and to everyone concerned, who worked hard to save my property during the fire at the "Casa".

Rhea, Pitt and Manon Forget Ormstown

The family of Ida Caza wish to express their sincre appreciation to relatives and friends for their many expressions of sympathy, floral tributes, masses, cards, and donations in her memory. Your support and kindness will always be remembered. Please accept this as our personal thank you.

We wish to thank our friends, neighbors and relatives for their expression of sympathy through flowers, food, cards, donations to Riverfield Church, hone calls and visits on the loss of a wife and mother Violet Goundrey, Your support and kindness will always be remembered. We say "thankyou" for your concern. AH was deeply appreciated.

Carman Goundrey and family

IN MEMORIAM

GILLIES, David (1975-1990) - In loving memory of our beloved grandson, nephew, and cousin who passed away August 5, 1990.

"In silence we remember." Love Nanny, Grandpa, Aunts, Uncles and Cousins

McCallum, W. John - In memory of a dear husband, father and grandfather, who passed away, August 13th, 1987. Never more than a thought

Quietly remembered every

Lovingly remembered Mary and children



will celebrate his 80th birthday on August 7, 1991. Willis and Luella were married 45 years last December. A War II Voteran served in England, Italy, Holland, was a Stolco employee for 35 years. Congratulations from family and friends.

### WEDDING RECEPTION

Mr. & Mrs. Lucien Lemire and Mr. & Mrs. Robert Castagnier are proud to announce the wedding of

Sylvie and Gaétan Saturday, August 10, 1991 RECEPTION: ARTHUR PIGEON SCHOOL

From 8:00 p.m.
Everyone Welcome

## **BEST WISHES**

MARLENE and HOWARD McCRACKEN on their

Silver Wedding Anniversary Tuesday, August 6, 1991

Best Wishes can be sent to: Address:

R.R. # 1,

Dunning Rd. Cumberland, Ont. KOA 180

# **60th ANNIVERSARY**

BASIL AND VERNA HEWSON
will celebrate their
60th Wedding Anniversary

On Saturday, August 17th, 1991
Relatives and friends are invited to attend an OPEN HOUSE at their home
485 ALEXANDER ST., BUCKINGHAM, QUE. from 2 p.m. to 5 p.m.

Best Wishes Only